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SUBJECT
A motion requesting Congress to appropriate sufficient funds to provide for permanent repair to the Howard Hanson dam and to direct the United States Army Corps of Engineers to make the permanent repair of Howard Hanson dam a priority project.
BACKGROUND
The Green River valley contains the second largest warehouse and product distribution center on the West Coast, representing $37.36 billion in gross business income, 4,500 businesses and over 100,000 jobs.  In addition, population of the Green River valley is estimated at 350,000 residents, including many low-income families.

Much of this growth has occurred in reliance upon the federally owned and operated Howard Hanson dam, which has provided flood protection for businesses and residents since 1961 and has prevented potential flood damages amounting to hundreds of millions of dollars.
However, following a record high level storage of floodwater in January 2009, the Army Corps of Engineers discovered damage to the right abutment of the dam.  This led to restrictions on the operating capacity of the dam and increased the flood risk to the Green River valley.

In the event of a flood, Green River valley businesses and residents could be displaced for weeks, months or permanently and flood damage will require businesses and residents to spend a substantial amount for repairs, replacement and relocation.  Just the looming threat of a potential flood has caused some businesses to relocate from the Green River valley with a negative impact on the economic development of King County.
Since the damage to the dam was found, federal, state and local governments have worked together to provide interim measures of flood protection until a permanent fix to the dam is completed.  Unfortunately, due to lack of priority for funding, permanent repairs to the Howard Hanson dam have been estimated to take as long as six years;

SUMMARY
The proposed motion would:

· Request the United States Congress to:

· Immediately appropriate sufficient funds to provide for permanent repair to the Howard Hanson dam, and 
· Direct the Army Corps of Engineers to make the Howard Hanson dam permanent repair a priority project and expedite their standard processes to assure the fastest and safest approach.

· Direct the clerk of the council to transmit the adopted motion to the:

· President of the United States, 
· President of the United States Senate, 
· Speaker of the House of Representatives, 
· Members of Congress from the state of Washington, and 
· Secretary of Defense.

ANALYSIS
This motion is consistent with and supportive of the actions of local, state and Washington state congressional leaders to encourage federal actions to protect the regionally-significant economic development located in the Green River valley.
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